
 
 
 
Our Ref:  3286917 (DA 821/12) 
 
3 January 2013 
 
 
 
Ms Ruth Paton 
Regional Panels Secretariat 
Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Paton 
 
Development Application No. 821/12 
2012 NTH007 Coffs Harbour City Council – Public Administration Building 
(Police Station and Courthouse) 
 
The subject development application was reported to Council on 13 December 2012.  
The purpose of the report was to advise Councillors that a development assessment 
report for the proposal had been referred to the Joint Regional Planning Panel 
(Northern Region) for determination. 
 
Following their review of the report Councillors resolved that a submission be 
provided to the Panel to the effect that: 
 
 it welcomes and greatly supports the initiative by the State Government and looks 

forward to its early completion; and 
 
 the issue of on-site parking especially for members of the legal profession, staff, 

handicapped persons and the public, be considered by the Panel in its 
determination of the development application. 

 
Please note that Council panel representatives Mayor Denise Knight and Councillor 
John Arkan did not take part in any consideration of this matter. 
 
For further information please contact Mark Hannon on (02) 6648 4631. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Mark Hannon 
Manager Land Use Assessment (Acting) 
 
MSH:njj 
 
 


